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March 12, 2025 

NOTICE OF OPPORTUNITY TO FILE WRITTEN COMMENTS 
(Due Thursday, April 24, 2025, by 5:00 p.m.) 

RE: Avista’s Draft 2025 All-Source Request for Proposals 
Docket UE-250155 

TO ALL INTERESTED PERSONS: 

On March 10, 2025, Avista Corporation d/b/a Avista Utilities (Avista), filed with the 
Washington Utilities and Transportation Commission (Commission) a draft 2025 All-Source 
Request for Proposals (RFP) for approval by the Commission, as specified in WAC Chapter 480-
107. The proposed RFP and related documents are available on the Commission’s website at
www.utc.wa.gov, as well as on Avista’s website at Avista 2025 All-Source RFP.

2025 Avista All-source RFP – Preliminary Public Participation Schedule 

Per WAC 480-107-017(2), interested persons may submit written comments to the Commission 
within 45 days after the utility files its draft RFP, and WAC 480-107-017(4) provides for a 75- 
day period during which the Commission will decide whether to approve, approve with 
conditions, or suspend the filed draft RFP. Guided by these requirements, a preliminary public 
participation schedule is provided below, and may be revised as needed. 

Date Milestone 
March 10 Draft all-source RFP filed with the Commission. 
April 24 Last day to file comments during 45-day public comment period. 

May 22 
Last regularly scheduled Commission open meeting during 75-day 
Commission review period. 

http://www.utc.wa.gov/
https://sjc.myavista.com/about-us/integrated-resource-planning/2025-all-source-rfp
https://app.leg.wa.gov/wac/default.aspx?cite=480-107&amp%3Bfull=true&amp%3B480-107-017
https://app.leg.wa.gov/wac/default.aspx?cite=480-107&amp%3Bfull=true&amp%3B480-107-017
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WRITTEN COMMENTS 
 

Comments are due to the Commission on Monday, April 24, 2025, by 5:00 p.m.   
Submit comments via; 

Online: http://www.utc.wa.gov/e-filing 
Email:  records@utc.wa.gov 
or by Mail; 
 
Address to: 

Jeff Killip 
Executive Director and Secretary 
Washington Utilities and Transportation Commission 
P.O. Box 47250 
Olympia, WA  98504-725022 
 

(Mailed comments can be on paper, flash drive, or a CD/DVD). 
 
Comments should include: 
 

1. PDF: Upload/email your comments in .pdf form. 
2. Docket Number: The docket number (Docket UE-250155). The docket number is like a case 

number used by Commission Staff to keep records on a specific filing. 
3. Name: Include your full name. 
4. Title and Date: Include the title and date of the comment or comments. 

 
The Commission will post all electronic comments on its website. The web site is located at UTC 
Case Docket Detail Page | UTC.  
 
Questions for Avista concerning its RFP should be directed to Annette Brandon at (509) 495-
4324 and by email at annette.brandon@avistacorp.com. Questions for Commission Staff may 
be directed to Molly Morgan by email at molly.morgan@utc.wa.gov or by calling (360) 664-
1237. When inquiring about the subject of this Notice, please refer to Docket UE-250155. 
 
 
 
JEFF KILLIP 
Executive Director and Secretary 

http://www.utc.wa.gov/e-filing
mailto:records@utc.wa.govor
https://www.utc.wa.gov/casedocket/2025/250155
https://www.utc.wa.gov/casedocket/2025/250155
mailto:annette.brandon@avistacorp.com
mailto:molly.morgan@utc.wa.gov
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